
	St. George’s Episcopal Church

Vestry Meeting 

	Date:
November 21, 2021

Presiding:  Fr. David Lemburg
Beginning Time:  11:30 a.m.

Recorder:  Debbie Shumans

Ending Time:
12:09 p.m. 

Location:   Zoom

	Attending: Fr. David Lemburg, Debbie Shumans (clerk), Ed Reames, Pat Leslie (Treasurer) Claudia Griffis, Beth Vickers, Sheila Meredith
Absent:  Cam Mathis 
Guest(s):



	Call to Order
	Fr. David called the meeting to order with prayer.  The minutes were deferred until we can again meet in person. The minutes have been posted on the website.

	Agenda Items
	· Treasurers Report – Pat Leslie reported.  Reports attached to original of these minutes.
· The expense payment was half of the payment for the kitchen repairs as the first half was paid as he started.  The door has arrived and is being installed.  It should be finished this week. 

· Income is $20,000 more than expected.  That is wonderful.  Share thanks as you contact your calling group.

· Spent $5,000 more than anticipated, but less than expected.  

· Money Market had one withdrawal and we have about three more withdrawals available.  

· About 20 pledge cards have been received.  We do have 3-4 new attendees which will add to the ebb and flow. 
· Vestry positions

· There are three positions to fill.  One for the unexpired term which is 2 years and two positions of full 3-year terms.   We need to have this in place for the December meeting.  
· Do we want to have our next meeting in person when the Bishop is here?  The Bishop will visit December 19th.  The consensus is that we can meet in person, pending the results of COVID numbers after the Thanksgiving holiday.  We have plenty of room in the Parish Hall to social distance.
· During the Convention, the St. George’s Delegation saw how the parishes function around the Diocese.  We can have a discussion about what we are doing at St. George’s vs what is done around the state. Fr. David would like for us to define our goal/destination based on science and medical information.  Fr. David would like for us to return to singing and common communion with a goal of initiating this on Christmas Eve.  Again, this will be dependent on the science and public health information.  The Vestry will be the deciding party based on current health information and recommendations. The decisions we need to make are for: 
· Procession in and out. This is desired with masks. 
· Singing with masks on to include the service music after the Thanksgiving holiday and CDC guidelines then.  We will use Christmas Eve as our target for relaxing all of these issues.  
· Common cup practices – The opinion today is not to return to drinking from the common cup, but the practice of intinction by the Eucharistic Minister.
· The lectures will begin to return to reading from the podium rather than the alter.  

· Psalm reading will remain as we have been celebrating with the reading responsively by verse.  Fr. David will lead the psalm.

· The time for the Christmas Eve service will be announced.  

· Meeting adjourned at 12:09 p.m.



